
 
 
 
 
 

535 Conewago Creek Rd · Manchester, PA 17345 
Parish Office/Rectory: (717) 266-5286  

 
 
 
 
 
 

EMAIL: holyinfantparish@gmail.com DIOCESAN WEBSITE: www.hbgdiocese.org 
PARISH WEBSITE: www.holyinfantparish.com OFFICE HOURS: M-Th 9 AM to 4 PM; Fri 9 AM to NOON. 
   

AUGUST 21, 2016  ·  TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
 

PASTORAL STAFF 
  

Rev. Mark E. Weiss 
Pastor 266-5286
 frmweiss@hbgdiocese.org 
 
Deacon Joseph Kramer  
Deacon 938-3423 
 jskramer.1@netzero.com 

~•~ 

Becky Papa 
Pastoral Assistant  266-5286 
 holyinfantparish@gmail.com 

~•~ 

Therese Sowa 
Parish Secretary  266-5286  

HIsecretary@comcast.net 
~•~ 

Beverly Spangler 
Music Coordinator  891-8522 

                jilljayne67@gmail.com 
~•~ 

Mary Frances Bowman 
Youth Minister  903-6921 

mfbowman1005@yahoo.com 
~•~ 

Lorraine Beshore 
Sacramental Coordinator 938-3459 

lbeshore@epix.net 
 

MASSES 
 

SATURDAY: 5 PM    •    SUNDAY: 8 AM 
SUNDAY: 11 AM (10 AM Summer) 

WEEKDAYS:  Please refer to the times 
listed inside this bulletin 

~•~ National Mass times & Locations: (410) 676-6000 or www.masstimes.org  
Eucharistic Adoration: First Friday of 
every month after 7 PM Mass. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday, 4 PM to 4:40 PM or by appt. 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word:  
11 AM Mass. 

We Welcome All Newcomers and 
Visitors: Thank you for worshipping with us.  
To register as a parishioner, please call the 
Parish Office. 

FROM THE DESK OF FATHER WEISS: 

Dear Friends,  

          It is heartbreaking to hear the negative criticisms of Olympic athlete Gabby 
Douglas during these Rio games.   Here is someone who puts in hard work and 
training to represent her country to win her gold medal and she gets blasted by 
inconsiderate people on the internet over the way her hair looks as well as being 
told that she is unpatriotic because she didn't put her hand over her heart during 
the singing of the national anthem. 

          I wonder if these same people are that critical of other people's looks or 
calling to task other people who don't live up to "undefined" standards of 
patriotism.   It is a harsh reality that we live in a world where people, mostly who 
remain anonymous, use the internet to give free license to their vitriol and 
bitterness.    I think many of us remember our mom's teaching us that "If you don't 
have anything nice to say, don't say anything at all."  I wonder how Our Lord 
would look upon those who spew such hatred with disappointment and sadness.   
This should help us to reflect on how we present ourselves to others on the 
internet and teach our children to treat others with respect even with the means of 
social media at our disposal. 

God bless, 

Fr. Weiss 

NEXT SUNDAY’S READINGS: (August 28) Sir 3:17-18, 20, 28-29;  Heb 
12:18-19, 22-24; Lk 14:1, 7-14

TO DECORATE THE ALTAR or shrines in Memory or Honor of a special 
person or event, please call the Parish Office, 266-5286. Many dates are 
available in 2016. The cost is $50 for 2 vases at the tabernacle. Flowers, in 
smaller vases, in front of the altar, cost $40.  

ADDICTIONS: If you or a family member is experiencing an addiction to 
drugs or alcohol and is seeking help, please call Deacon Joe 938-3423 or 
Nancy 384-6198. Use your first name only. 
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MASS INTENTIONS: 
Week of August 21, 2016 

SAT:   5:00 PM  + Barbara Hill (VRH) 
SUN:   8:00 AM  + Bernie Richards (PR)  
SUN:   10:00 AM  For the People of the      

Parish  
MON:  7:00 PM   No Mass          
TUES: 8:00 AM   + Virginia Maurer (CJP)                                                                  
WED:  6:00 PM   + Mary Stoughton (NM) 
THUR: 8:00 AM  + Brian Shiley, Jr (MD)          
 FRI:    8:00 AM  + Bernie Richards (PR) 
SAT:   5:00 PM   + David Raugh (MJR) 
SUN:   8:00 AM  For the People of the Parish 
SUN:   10:00 AM  + George Curilla (AC)          

Parish Advocacy Ministry: This ministry is to 

assist the pastor in working for and with 

parishioners with disabilities to be more 

engaged with the life of the Church whenever 

we come together to pray, learn, work or 

socialize. For support for those parishioners 

living with disabilities to participate fully, please 

contact Susie Brehm at 932-2441 or 

susiebrehm@comcast.net. If there is a need, 

please let us help. Assistive Listening Devices 

(ALDs) are available for those with hearing loss. 

Please see an usher before mass to borrow one. 

Baptisms: Please call the parish office to make 
arrangements. All first-time parents and parents 
who have not attended in over 2 yrs are 
expected to attend a preparation class. 
 
Weddings: Those wishing to be married at Holy 
Infant Parish should contact the parish office at 
least 9 months prior to your date. 
 
Ministry to the Sick: Catholics who are 
seriously ill, of advanced age, or preparing to 
undergo major surgery should receive the 
Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick, available 
upon request.  Holy Communion is taken to the 
homes of persons unable to attend Mass due to 
debilitating illness or age. Please notify the 
parish office if a person is admitted to the 
hospital or is confined to home. 
 

Prayer Requests: Call Pauline Richards at 266-
5048 or the Parish Office 
. 

Altar Flowers: To decorate the altar or shrines 
in memory or honor of a special person or event, 
please call the Parish Office. 
 

Religious Education: For students age 4 
through grades 12. Sundays 9:20 AM to 10:40 
AM, September to May.  Call the Religious 
Education Center or the Parish Office for more 
information. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA): 
For those who wish to join the Catholic Church.  
Wednesdays at 7:00 PM.  Contact the Parish 
Office for more information.  

 
Gospel Reflections:  Each Sunday of the RE 
Program, 9:30PM. 

Please Pray for… 
 

OUR SICK: Margaret Damms, Tom Krout, Mary 
Hartman, Ann Koziola, Mary Maxwell, Charlie Gall, 
Regina Gaumer, Helen Krout, Pat Stape, Barry 
Fallon, Pauline Wissler, Karen Stuart, Carol Niski, 
Colleen & Joe Wentz, Kyle Noble, Merrill Breighner, 
Kathy Giannone,  Alyssa Showers, Walter Simco Sr., 
Barbara Whittaker, Arlene Raffensberger, Ray Kight 

 

OTHER SICK: Richard Benedik, Dave Smudin, Sophie Davis, Alex Joynt, Robert 
Kolinsky, Alice Liedl, Mary Ann & Bill Brashear, Marie Harbold,  Lisa Axelson, 
Tracy Myers, Christine Freeze, Jeffrey Joynt, Joanne Souders, Thomas Brillhart, 
Chrissy Giannone-Hurley, Patti O’Brien, Doug Freeze, Piper Myers, Terry Prowell, 
Annabelle Konkolics, Valerie Justine Dunne, Alyanna Dickson, Maxine Flaherty, 
Lauren Freeman, Barbara Hornung, Merv Sowers, Melissa Lehman, Robert 
Hoffman 
 

Thank you to William E Little Funeral Homes 
for sponsoring an ad on the back page of this bulletin. 

 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS (RCIA): Are you interested in 

learning more about the Catholic Faith? Is your spouse a Catholic and you are 

interested in worshiping together as a family? Are you planning to marry a 

Catholic and would like to learn more about his/her faith? You may want to 

consider attending our RCIA classes (no commitment necessary). Classes will 

begin on Wednesday, September 7 at 7 pm in the Conference Room. Please let 

Becky know if you plan to attend. Classes will continue every Wednesday until 

May. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS MEETING:  August  25th will be held at the Clemens 

home.  3716 Starview Rd. Mt. Wolf, PA 17347.  Meeting begins at 6pm.  Bring a 

lawn chair.  Gary Clemens 717-451-1745 

 

 A Powerful Study on the Blessed Mother Begins Monday, September 26
th

 

Filmed on location in the Holy Land, Mary: A Biblical Walk with the Blessed 

Mother will place you in the midst of the powerful drama of Mary’s earthly life, 

taking you through her joys and her sorrows. You will learn how she works in our 

lives today, drawing us ever closer to her divine Son. Seeing Mary in this way will 

change you forever. She will become a part of your daily life and help you to 

become more like Christ.  Join us for Mary: A Biblical Walk with the Blessed 

Mother at Holy Infant Parish at 7:00 PM and continuing every Monday for 8 

sessions. Student Study Guide for the entire series is $25.00. For more 

information or to register for the study, call Terry Bradunas at 717-266-1274 or 

email terrybradunas@comcast.net.  

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REGISTRATION: Any family who has not registered 

their children for the RE Program, please do so as soon as possible. 

 

 

AUGUST 21, 2016 
Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 
We recognize that we are stewards of God’s many gifts to us.  

Among our gifts back to God are:  
 

Aug 16, 2015:  $4,216.50  Children:  $5.00 
Aug 14, 2016:  $4,479.02   Children:  $8.51 

 

mailto:susiebrehm@comcast.net
mailto:terrybradunas@comcast.net
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Choir and Cantor Rehearsals: Cantor and 
Choir Rehearsals Thursdays 6:30 PM and 7:30 
PM in the church.  Youth Choir, Tuesdays, 6:30 
PM in the church.  For more information, call 
Beverly Spangler at 891-8522. 
 
Gospel Reflections: Each Sunday of the RE 
Program, 9:30PM 
 
Koffee Klatch: During the Sundays of the 
Religious Education Program, a hot breakfast of 
waffles and pancakes is by donation. Other 
items are available on our $1 menu. Breakfast is 
served from 9 AM to 10 AM. 
 

Council of Catholic Women (CCW): All women 
of the parish are members of the CCW. 
Meetings in the Parish Education Center on the 
2nd Thursday of the month at 7 PM, September 
through May.  Contact the Parish Office for more 
information. 
 
Knights of Columbus: Meet on the 4

th
 

Thursday of every month at 7:00 PM in the 
Father Quinn Hall beneath the church.  For 
information, Lou Cedrone (891-4734).  
www.KofC10474.org 
 
Tithing Program: We have been a Tithing 
Parish since 1999. Our tithing proclaims God’s 
abundant blessing and deepens our spiritual 
commitment to share our gifts with Holy Infant 
Parish and other charities through sacrificial 
giving.  “The true purpose of tithing is to secure 
not the tithe, but the tither; not the gift, but the 
giver; not your money, but you… for God.” 
 
Bulletin Announcements must be received 
by 4PM on Monday. 
 
Lost and Found Items are on the coat rack in 
the stairwell. Please claim your item. If not, 
these items will be taken to Goodwill at the end 
of each month. 
 

RE NEWS: 

 
Registration for 2016-2017 is being held now.  
Registration forms have been in the bulletin for 
RE families and new families to register their 
children for the 2016-2017 RE year.   
 
FIRST DAY OF RE: SEPTEMBER 11, 2016 

 

Why join the Knights of Columbus?  We are 

not just bingo; we are charity, community giving, 

faith, and working together to make this world a 

better place.  Be part of it NOW! 

 

BOOK RETURN:  FOR ALL THOSE READING 

THE BOOK "REASON TO BELIEVE"  YOU 

CAN RETURN THE BOOK TO JACK O'BRIEN 

OR BECKY WHEN YOU ARE FINISHED WITH 

IT.  THANK YOU. 

 

THIS WEEK  
Sun. Aug 21  Community Open House 11am-2pm 
Mon. Aug 22  Prayer Shawl Min (2PM) 
Tues. Aug 23  K of C Bingo (5PM)  
Wed. Aug 24  Church Clean (8AM); Prayer Shawl Min (7PM) 
   Building and Grounds Mtg (7PM) 
Thur. Aug 25  Cantor Reh (6:30PM); K of C (7PM) 
Fri.   June 3      Mass w/ Eucharistic Devotions (7PM) Fri. March 11         

NEXT WEEK 
Sun. Aug 28  RE Faculty mtg (9:15AM) 
Tues. Aug 30  K of C Bingo (5PM)  
Wed. Aug 31  Church Clean (8AM);  
:Thur. Sep 1  Cantor Reh (6:30PM); Choir (7:30PM) 

 

PEANUT BUTTER AND 10X SUGAR! It’s that time again to start collecting 40oz 

jars of Jiff peanut butter and 2lb bags of confectioner’s (10x) sugar. Please place 

your donations in the room off the vestibule. Thank you! 

 

OTHER NEWS 

 

 The Pregnancy & Family Resource Center cordially invites you to spend an 

evening with friends celebrating the Sanctity of Life in York County.  The “Our 

Children, Our Treasures,” benefit will take place on September 14
th

 at 6:00 p.m. 

at Wyndridge Farm.  Bid on a week in Isle of Palms, South Carolina, an amethyst 

statement necklace, designer handbags, fun local activities and much more!  Join 

us for a wonderful dinner and the company of our friends in pro-life.  Your support 

will make our event another fabulous success!  More information is available on 

our website www.pfrcfriends.org, or by calling the center at 854-6285.  Individual 

reservations and sponsorships are available!  We hope to see you there!" 

 

MARRIAGE ANNULMENTS:  The Tribunal of the Diocese of Harrisburg will be 

giving 3 presentations within the diocese concerning marriage, divorce and 

annulment according to Church teaching.  These presentations will be helpful for 

divorced Catholics, those divorced who wish to marry Catholics, those parish 

leaders involved in the RCIA process and any others who may have a vested 

interest because of family or friends. 

September 12 – Cardinal Keeler Center, Harrisburg,  7pm 
September 22 – St. Joseph Parish, Hanover,  7pm 
September 26 – St. Philip Parish, Millersville,  7pm 
 
No prior registration is required. For further information, please call 717-657-4804, 

extension 304, or email:  tribunal @hbgdiocese.org 

 

Diocesan Women's Conference 2016 on being wrapped in God’s merciful love 

is October 15 from 8:30am-4pm at Bishop McDevitt High School, Harrisburg.  

The day will include Mass with Bishop Gainer, Kimberly Hahn as keynote 

speaker, and many fine work shops.  Lunch will be offered. “Early Bird” 

registration will be $30 through September 27th.  For more information, please 

call Jane Waldeck at (717) 657-3790 or visit: www.hbgdiocese.org/women 

 

http://www.pfrcfriends.org/



